# Good To Know Newsletter





#### Sam Barber, Parenting Partnership Manager

Some of you may be aware that Sam Barber has been struggling with her health since 2020. She has now made the extremely difficult decision to take early retirement through ill health. This is a loss, personally for the Parent Support Team, and for the work she supported across the Council.

If you would like to send her your best wishes please sign our e-card: Sign <u>here</u>

If you wish to contribute to her collection pot you can do so here: Contribute <u>here</u>

Sam's message to you all is below.

It is with a heavy heart that after nearly 19 years at Sandwell Council my ill health means I am taking Early Retirement. My retirement means I can focus on keeping as well as I can so I can look after my family and enjoy good times with them.

I am really sorry that I won't be able to say goodbye personally to everyone but I hope you understand how difficult this is for me. I really appreciate and cherish all your support and the friendships I have made along the way.

I was just 29 when I moved from London and my job in Whitehall to Wednesbury and began serving the families of Sandwell....quite the culture shock...but that was the reason for the change in career. To learn about a community and actually see the difference I could make.

#### And I hope I've done that.

From the development of extended schools and the vision for communities accessing our newly built high schools to gaining funding and services for our Special schools it was all fulfilling. But I think I am most proud of our work to support families through parenting programmes and especially our antenatal support. Nikki and I built it from scratch and to personally see the programme develop and to meet and support parents at an exciting time in their lives has been an honour. We will never know how our messages on safer sleeping or safer feeding changed the future actions of new parents but if we have contributed in preventing just one accident or illness then that makes me very happy.

My final thank you is for my team (and everyone I've worked with). Thank you for all the laughter, love and support. The last 19 years wouldn't have been the same working anywhere else.

Take care, look after yourselves

Much love, Sam Barber xx

# Canal & River Trust

Water Safety for Little Explorers

As part of the Water Safety for Little Explorers campaign the Canal & River Trust has created a film reminding children and parents to 'take two steps back' from the waterside to stay safe, as well as a number of resources aimed at children under the age of five, for use at nursery and at home.

Find more information here

#### **SCVO**

Creating safer communities -Serious violence briefing Join SCVO for their fourth Creating Safe Communities session aimed at volunteers and community groups. This session we will be focussing on serious violence and what it looks like right here in our community. We'll share the latest on government changes and Sandwell's plans to stop violence and hear real stories from local services.

For more information or to book your ticket click <u>here</u>

# UK Safer internet Centre

The UK safer internet centre has a fun and information filled "Primary Zone" aimed to help educate children aged 3 - 11 years old and to help keep them safe online.

The Primary Zone can be found here

#### **NSPCC**

Safeguarding young apprentices

The NSPCC have released an online article with helpful information and tips for safeguarding young apprentices within your business or work setting.

This article encourages managers to think about their needs as young people and not just work colleagues

Read the article here

#### Beep Beep! Day

24th April 2024

This year Beep Beep! Day will be held on Wednesday 24th April. Beep Beep day is to raise awareness of road safety for 2-7 year olds.

**Brake** the road safety charity have lots of resources for professionals, these can be found <u>here</u>

#### **Samaritans**

The internet, suicide and self-harm.

Free webinar

Samaritans are running webinars on how to have safe conversations about online use, what is the new Online Safety Act means for self harm and suicide content online and how you can support your service users.

5th March, 12:30pm - 2pm - register <u>here</u> 7th March, 10:30am - 12pm - register <u>here</u>

### Sandwell Family Hubs

Parent's and Carer's of Sandwell are invited to take part in a short survey to share their views on family hubs.

By entering the survey, they will be entered into a prize draw to be in with a chance of winning a £100 shopping voucher.

The survey can be found here



## **Good to Know News**

Please click on the photographs for access to links for booking or further Your paragraph text information



















